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Fax: 02 99773573  Email: info@myc.org.au   
Web: www.myc.org.au 

PRESIDENT’S	REPORT	
	

Time	to	celebrate…		

Time	to	put	your	hand	up…		

Time	to	enjoy	the	Winter	Series… 
	

The	summer	racing	season	is	over	
and	some	of	the	results	of	each	racing	series	have	been	announced	BUT	
we	have	our	Presentation	Night	coming	up.		Put	it	in	your	diaries	and	
come	along	and	celebrate	the	achievements	of	all	the	participants	in	our	
racing	and	in	particular,	those	consistently	achieving	the	top	placings.				
	

I	have	mentioned	before	that	over	the	first	12	twilight	races,	there	were	
10	different	winners.		My	hat	comes	off	to	recognise	our	(volunteer	and	
hugely	dedicated)	Handicapper,	Graham	Radford.		The	Presentation	
Night	is	Saturday	12	May.	
	

As	we	progress	into	winter	we	have	our	AGM	scheduled	for	5:30pm	on	1	
July.		This	is	a	Sunday	afternoon	and	is	after	the	Winter	Series	Race	4.		
	

Time	to	put	your	hand	up	and	nominate	a	racing	colleague	or	yourself	for	
a	role	on	your	Board.			Sharing	the	responsibility	for	running	the	non-
racing	side	of	your	club	is	both	rewarding	and	stimulating.		New	board	
members	bring	new	ideas	and	skills	and	when	matched	with	the	
experience	and	dedication	of	continuing	board	members,	the	club	will	
benefit	enormously.		
	

Please	call	me	to	discuss	joining	the	Board.		Put	the	date	in	your	diary	
and	come	down	to	the	club	to	vote.		We	still	need	20	adult	members	to	
have	a	quorum	and	the	official	part	of	the	meeting	will	only	take	about	
half	an	hour.		Barry,	our	manager,	mentioned	that	there	are	some	left-
behind	bar	supplies	from	some	of	our	hall-hire	customers	so	we	will	be	
able	to	join	the	new	Board	in	a	drink	or	two.	
	

An	update	on	a	recent	Board	decision;	we	have	applied	to	the	NB	Council	
for	an	infrastructure	grant	to	install	solar	panels	on	our	roof	to	reduce	
our	costs.		As	a	'profit-re-investing'	community	sport	club,	everything	we	
save	will	help	fund	our	sporting	activities	and	also	help	keep	our	fees	
down.		
	

A	special	thank	you	to	Norman	Farrell	who	donated	many	hours	of	time	
to	pull	the	grant	pitch	together,	with	the	aid	of	Phil	Dressler.		I'll	keep	
you	posted	on	the	result.	
 

	 	 	 	 Regards	
	 	 	 	 Cary	Budd	-	MYC	President 
	 	 	 	 0419	600	108 
	

Everyone	is	welcome	to	come	and	celebrate	
the	conclusion	of	another	wonderful	sailing	

season	in	all	our	classes	at	MYC 
	

ü Adults	-	$15	includes	one	wine/beer	or	
soft	drink	with	light	snack	prior	to	start,	
some	delicious	pizza	at	interval	and	
tea/coffee	and	the	famous	brownies	at	
the	conclusion.	

ü Juniors	-	free	entry	along	with	one	soft	
drink	plus	light	snack	and	delicious	pizza	
at	interval.	

ü Tickets	available	at	the	door.	
	 	

	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

APRIL	2018	

Like	us	on	Facebook,	share	experiences		and	
help	promote	club	events	like	Women's	

Challenge	+	Mini	Regatta.	
www.facebook.com/ManlyYachtClub	

	

PRESENTATION	NIGHT	
SATURDAY	12	MAY	2018	

6pm	for	a	6:30pm	start	

	

	



	

	

Hello	you	excellent	people!	
	

Well,	the	clocks	have	changed	and	the	summer	season	has	drawn	to	a	close.		And	
what	a	season	it	has	been!		Between	the	yacht,	laser	and	junior	divisions,	we	
cracked	the	double	ton:	we	had	over	100	races	and	over	100	boats	competing	in	
our	race	programmes!		We	also	had	vibrant	Sailability	and	junior	green	fleet	
programmes.			
	

Those	programmes	would	not	be	possible	without	you,	the	participants	
supporting	each	of	the	Club’s	programmes	and,	just	as	importantly,	the	small	
army	of	volunteers	that	it	takes	to	run	the	Club	and	its	activities	at	this	scale.		
Without	members,	we	have	no	Club.		And	without	volunteers,	we	have	no	sailing	
programmes.		So,	on	behalf	of	your	Club,	its	Sailing	Committee	and	me	
personally,	let	me	sincerely	thank	each	and	every	one	of	you	for	your	support	
throughout	the	year.	
	

I’d	also	like	to	take	this	opportunity	to	acknowledge	all	the	skippers	and	crew	that	
showed	the	requisite	sailing	skill,	strategy	and	commitment	to	achieve	a	place	on	
the	podium	in	our	race	programme.		Chapeau!		But	we	all	know	that	the	quality	of	
a	victory	is	only	as	good	as	the	quality	of	the	competition,	so	let	us	also	
acknowledge	the	efforts	of	each	person	in	the	entire	fleet.			
	

This	Club	has	a	well-deserved	reputation	as	being	one	of	the	(if	not	the!)	
friendliest	on	the	Harbour,	even	during	the	heat	of	competition.		So	let’s	
demonstrate	that	same	spirit	of	friendly	competition	by	turning	out	on	Saturday	
12	May	to	attend	the	Presentation	Night	and	support	the	winners	and	
podiumers	(I’m	pretty	sure	that	is	not	a	real	word,	but	it	seems	to	work,	doesn’t	
it?).			
	

Unfortunately,	I	can’t	be	there	myself	because	of	a	family	wedding,	but	Rear	
Commodore	Greg	Wilkins	will	be	your	host	for	the	evening	and	will	no	doubt	be	
his	usual	highly	entertaining	self	(no	pressure	then,	Greg!).			
	

We	also	have	the	Winter	Series	commencing	on	Sunday	20	May,	a	Working	Bee	
on	Saturday	26	May	and	many	other	ways	for	you	to	support	your	Club	over	the	
Winter.			I	look	forward	to	seeing	you	there!	
	

Fair	wind	and	following	seas,	
	

	 Muir	Watson	-	Commodore	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

2	

COMMODORE’S	REPORT	

OUR	FLEETS	

AUDITORS	NEEDED	
	

Please	come	along	and	join	your	Club's	happy	band	of	Auditors	whether	for	the	first	time	or	to	catch	up	on	your	lapsed	
qualification.		Whatever,	your	Club	needs	your	help	and	your	volunteering	will	be	very	much	appreciated.	
	

If	you	offer	no	other	help	with	the	Club	organisation	then	this	would	be	an	ideal	way	to	contribute	your	services,	very	
minimally,	and	help	make	your	sailing	and	racing	experiences	more	enjoyable.	
	

Auditors’	courses	will	be	held	on	the	weekend	of	May	26th	and	27th	at	Royal	Sydney	Yacht	Squadron.		
	

The	Saturday	26th	course	will	be	a	refresher	course	for	those	who	have	done	the	course	before	but	probably	let	their	
certificate	expire.	
	

The	Sunday	27th	course	is	for	those	who	wish	to	participate	as	an	Auditor	for	the	first	time.	
	

For	more	information	or	to	register	please	contact	Australian	Sailing	by	phone	or	try:	www.sailing.org.au	then,	Programs	
and	Courses>Sailing	Services>Officiating>Upcoming	Officials	Courses>NSW.	
	

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Join	in!	
	



	

	

DON’T FORGET THE  
DOWNSTAIRS WORKING BEE 

ON 26TH MAY  
IF YOU CAN’T SPARE SOME TIME FOR UPSTAIRS PAINTING 

DURING THE WEEK 
 

CONTACT CLUB MANAGER, BARRY 0415 783 910 

With	another	summer	of	great	sailing	competition	
successfully	completed,	we	need	to	recognise	the	
contribution	of	all	those	members	who	gave	their	time	
to	serve	on	Race	Committees	throughout	the	season.		
Without	volunteers	to	run	the	events	there	would	be	no	
racing	possible	and	MYC	would	be	a	vastly	different	club	
to	the	one	we	all	enjoy	today.		Many	of	our	volunteers	
serve	on	a	Race	Committee	multiple	times	throughout	
the	year,	which	is	testament	to	the	volunteering	spirit	in	
the	club.		Thank	you	to	all;	you	can	be	proud	of	the	work	
you	have	done	this	season.	
	

There	are	still	opportunities	to	do	your	part	on	a	Race	
Committee	with	the	Winter	Series	starting	in	May.		What	
better	way	to	serve	your	club	than	spend	an	afternoon	
on	the	deck	of	the	club	watching	the	yachts	starting	and	
finishing	their	racing?		The	best	part	is	that	as	well	as	
serving	your	club	and	fellow	sailors;	you	will	enjoy	
yourself	in	the	bargain.	
	
Shane	Kelly	–	Duty	Roster	Co-ordinator	

	

TUESDAY	MORNING	WORKING	BEE	
	

The	good	news	for	all	of	you	hanging	out	to	be	part	of	a	Working	
Bee	in	2018	is	that	we	are	conducting	a	mid	week	working	bee	on	

	

TUESDAY	MORNING	24TH	APRIL	
	

to	carry	out	painting	in	the	Hall	and	Kitchen	-	areas	where	we	have	
had	trouble	attending	to	because	of	Hall	Bookings.	
	

For	everyone	who	would	like	to	miss	a	day	at	work	for	a	good	
cause	or	for	those	of	us	who	no	longer	are	part	of	the	five	day	
grind	please	come	along	on	Tuesday	24th	April.	
	

The	plan	is	to	sand	back	skirting	boards	and	timberwork	in	the	
Hall/Foyer	area	and	paint,	as	well	as	painting	the	ceiling	in	the	
Kitchen,	which	has	been	repaired	following	water	damage.			
	

A	high	tea	inspired	morning	tea	will	be	provided	so	
if	at	all	possible	please	come	along	to	help.	

	

	
A	few	things	to	bring	if	you	are	able:	

Drop	sheets	
Palm/orbital	sanders	
Favourite	paintbrush	

	

	 Thanks,	Barry	-	Club	Manager	
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NOTICEBOARD 
DUTY	ROSTER	CO-ORDINATOR		

MYC	CLUB	MOORINGS	
	

Ever	thought	about	having	up	close	and	personal	boat	access	to	the	
Club?	

	

ü There	is	a	fully	serviced	deep	water	MYC	Club	Mooring	
available	just	south	of	the	Manly	16ft	Skiff	Club.	

ü Able	to	take	boats	up	to	45ft		
ü Cost	$1300	per	half	year	

	

There	is	a	fee	for	storing	a	tender	at	the	Club	or	you	can	utilise	the	
Club	tender	for	ship	to	shore	transport.	
	

If	you	need	more	info	or	even	if	you	are	not	able	to	take	up	the	
offer	immediately	then	you	may	like	to	place	your	name	on	the	
MYC	Mooring	Wait	List	by	contacting:	

Club	Manager	by	email	manager@myc.org.au	or		
on	0415	783	910	with	details	of	your	boat.	

	

FROM	THE	CLUB	MANAGER	

Meanwhile…	another	working	bee	is	taking	place.		Our	
hardworking	handicapper,	BIC	storage	rack	designer	and	
builder,	has	turned	his	eyes	to	the	inside	boat	storage	
room	and	constructed	BIC	trolley	wheels	and	BIC	sails	
storage,	with	the,	soon	to	be	completed,	trolley	handle	
bar	racks	and	rudder	storage	on	the	way.	
	

Hopefully	this	will	keep	that	area	just	a	little	bit	neater.	

Above	and	beyond	the	call	of	duty…	
Club	Captain	Colin,	up	to	his	eyeballs	

Accessible	toilet	tank	sorted!	
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IN CASE YOU HAVEN’T WORKED IT OUT… 
THIS IS A POSITIONS VACANT ADVERT 

    

                                                                                 

That means the greatest sailing event in the 
Universe:  MYC’s Mini Regatta, 
needs a new Race Director. 

Email Peter Mac:  petetannis@hotmail.com 
 

Nel and I are heading back  
to the Great White North. 

 
It’s only 2 days a year 

 and the street cred you get 
at the club means 

 you don’t have to volunteer for anything 
else for the rest of the season...  

 
BONUS! 

 
 

So let’s go support… 
 

The inaugural MHYC Women's Regatta 
to be held on May 6, 2018. 

	

Yachts	will	contest	the	Open	Keelboat	divisions	with	
all	female	crews	and	mixed	crews	with	a	female	
helm.			
	

One	Design	divisions	for	mixed	crews	with	a	female	
helm	are	available	for	…	

Adams	10,		
Melges	20,		
Yngling	and		
Elliott	7	classes		

A	minimum	of	3	entries	constitutes	a	division.		
Commencing	at	11am,	two	short	windward-leeward	
races	will	be	followed	by	a	passage	race	starting	at	
2pm.		 
	

Join	us	back	at	MHYC	after	racing	for	some	music,	
nibbles	and	the	presentation	of	prizes. 
	

For	more	information	and	to	enter	online,	visit	
		

http://www.mhyc.com.au/sailing/regattas-
championships/mhyc-womens-regatta-2018	
		

When the women go sailing at Manly Yacht Club… 
…	some	more	fantastic	images	from	Marg	Fraser	Martin	

(see	MYC	Gallery	or	MYC	FB	for	link	to	more	images)	

 



	

	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

	 CLUB	CHAMPIONSHIP	RACE	10		
RESULTS	HERE:	https://sites.google.com/site/mycresults/2017-2018/club-championship	

Handicapper;	begging	for	forgiveness?	

Now	you	see	them…	
	

Now	you	don’t…	

5	

Colin	(Bokarra)	
3rd	Division	2	

claims	his	prize	before	
disaster	(or	the	rear	
commodore)	strikes…	
	“If	Esprit	can’t	win	the	
prizes	–	no-one	can!”	

	

Ian	(Ratty)		
2nd	Division	2	

Phil	(ten	Sixty)	
1st	Division	1		

Graham	(San	Toy)	
2nd	Division	1	

Peter	(Pam)	
3rd	Division	1	

	

Jim	(Melody)	
1st	Division	2		

Images	by	Esprit	guest	OBP	Kyle	Billings	–	see	http://kylebillings.com/myc-mar-25/	for	more	

Ten	Sixty	&	Wildlife		

Pete,	Matt	&	Al,	on	Pam		

Jan	on		Esprit		

Race	Committee	Bill	&	Al		

Greg	on		Esprit		

Bruce,	Hector,	Sorrell	&	Pam	on	Wildlife		
Spiritbird	&	San	Toy		

TwoCan		

Spiritbird		

Peter	…	pleased	as	
punch	…	
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	 GOOD	FRIDAY	PITTWATER	RACE	aka	The	David	Parle	Cup		

TwoCan	off	North	Head,	Pittwater	Race	
Image	Catherine	Thornton	

	

A	great	day’s	sailing,	and	a	great	
turnout	at	RMYC	with	friends	and	

family	joining	the	fleet	

WINTER	SERIES	
SUNDAY,	20TH	MAY	2018	

	

Photo	credit	to	Nic	Douglass	
 

CONGRATULATIONS	
	ESPRIT	

PERFORMANCE	RACING		
DIVISION	1	WINNER	

FIND	CREW	…	
FIND	A	BOAT	TO	SAIL	ON	…	
THE	MYC	WINTER	SERIES	EVENT	IS	SET	UP	ON…	

STRUGGLE TO MAINTAIN & FIND CREW?

WANT TO SAIL MORE?

www.sailconnect.com

FREE TO DOWNLOAD & USE,
SAILCONNECT SIMPLIFIES HOW 
BOATS & CREW COMMUNICATE

SEPARATED BY OCEANS, CONNECTED BY PASSION

SAILCONNECT 

So,	Dave	West	…	where’s	my	story	…Ed	



	

	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

	 							 	MYC	GREEN	FLEET	AND	RACERS		

7	

At	the	beginning	of	this	season	17	kids,	with	their	parents,	
attended	the	junior’s	registration	day	for	the	Green	Fleet	
where	paper	work	was	checked	and	fees	paid.		Both	kids	
and	parents	received	a	briefing	on	what	was	required	of	
them	in	terms	of	rigging,	de-rigging,	launching	and	retrieval	
of	the	boats.			
	

It	was	stressed	that	the	parents	have	a	significant	role	to	
play	in	the	smooth	running	of	the	sailing	days.		The	kids	
were	a	mixture	of	last	year’s	Green	Fleeters	and	new	
recruits	and	they	have	been	making	good	progress	under	
the	watchful	eye	of	head	coach	Marcus.		By	the	end	of	May	
when	their	season	finishes	there	will	have	been	26	sailing	
days.	
	

The	Green	Fleet	is	further	divided	into	four	sub	fleets.		On	
both	Saturday	and	Sunday	afternoons	the	Optimist	
Dinghies	are	put	to	use	by	those	new	to	the	fleet,	the	first	
timers.		Once	these	children	have	built	up	enough	skills	
they	move	to	the	Pittwater	Juniors	and	sail	on	Saturday	
afternoons.		Those	who	are	nearly	good	enough	to	join	the	
race	fleet	sail	on	Sunday	afternoon	in	the	BIC	Sports	
Dinghy.		
	

	

GREEN	FLEET	SAILING	IN	WINTER	
SAILING	DAYS	

5th	&	6th	MAY	 19th	&	20th	MAY	
12th	&	13th	MAY	 26th	&	27th	MAY	

BE	NICE	TO	YOUR	MOTHER	ON	MOTHER’S	DAY	

GREEN	FLEET	WRAP	UP	
	

Each	sailing	season	a	handful	of	high	achieving	children	graduating	from	the	sailing	school	are	recommended	to	our	clubs	Green	
Fleet.		These	are	children	who	have	performed	well	in	the	school’s	courses	and	have	shown	an	interest	and	dedication	to	the	sport	
of	sailing.	
	

The	Green	Fleet	is	made	up	of	kids	who	can	sail	from	the	pontoon	in	light	to	moderate	weather	and	handle	their	boats	with	a	
degree	of	proficiency.		At	the	end	of	their	time	in	the	Green	Fleet	they	will	have	consolidated	their	understanding	of	tacking	
reaching	and	running	(the	points	of	sailing)	and	be	able	to	cross	a	starting	line	and	sail	a	simple	course.		Each	year	a	number	of	
Green	Fleet	kids	graduate	to	the	racing	fleet	and	eight	kids	successfully	made	the	switch	this	season.	
	

	

During	the	summer	school	holidays	Manly	Sailing	School	
advised	that	six	of	their	students	were	very	capable	of	
entering	our	Green	Fleet	if	there	were	room.		This	
prompted	a	shake	out	of	positions;	children	were	
promoted	from	one	sub	fleet	to	another	and	some	to	the	
Race	Fleet	to	make	room	for	the	new	comers.	It	also	
meant	that	parents	were	encouraged	to	buy	boats	as	the	
club’s	boats	were	put	to	more	and	more	use.		Because	our	
young	sailors	make	such	good	and	fast	progress	through	
the	sub	fleets	these	reassignments	are	necessary	and	a	
regular	feature	of	the	program.		
	

	 Bruce	Davis	–	Green	Fleet	
	



	

	

Iain	Cameron	has	been	crowned	the	Pepper	Tree	Wines	2017/18	
Club	Champion	winning	the	last	heat	of	the	series	and	getting	
home	by	a	massive	9.5	points.		It	was	an	excellent	effort	going	
back-to-back	from	last	season.		Well	sailed	again.	
	

Congratulations	to	Phil	Reid	who	picked	up	both	the	4P	
Championship	and	the	Micro	Regatta	Series.		Thank	God	that	
Garth	Riley	pipped	him	in	the	Spring	Point	Score	by	0.4	of	a	point	
or	Phil	would	hold	all	three	trophies	for	the	season.	
	

Garth	Riley	sailed	an	excellent	series	in	the	Spring	Point	Score,	
which	was	a	really	tight	competition	in	the	end.		Well-done	Garth.	
And,	special	mention	to	Nicole	for	coming	home	in	8th	place;	well	
sailed.	
	

The	big	news	around	Manly	is	that	Gordon	Lacey	managed	to	
keep	Mike	Franklin	and	Ian	Saunders	at	bay	to	take	out	the	
Autumn	Point	Score	by	only	0.7	of	a	point.		Gordon	also	took	out	
the	overall	Laser	Champion	Point	Score	Series	pushing	Phil	aside	
at	the	end.	
	

Special	mentions	to	both	Marcus	James	and	Ian	Saunders	who	
sailed	really	well	this	season	and	challenged	Iain	quite	convincingly	
at	times.		Also	well	done	for	Gregor	Riese	who	picked	up	a	win	in	
the	final	races,	he	is	still	wearing	the	Winners	Cap	I’ve	been	told.	
	

I	must	mention	the	quiet	achiever	Geoff	Reid	who	would	have	
been	in	contention	for	quite	a	few	podiums	however	due	to	a	back	
injury	which	ruled	him	out	for	many	of	the	final	heats.	
	

In	the	2017/18	sailing	season	has	been	a	fun	one	with	24	
registered	boats	and	on	most	days	having	a	fleet	of	a	least	12	
boats.		We	also	had	a	strong	female	fleet	with	Evie	sailing	really	
well	in	most	races	and	Nicole	getting	a	lot	faster	this	season	along	
with	Veronique,	Steph	and	a	special	appearance	from	Jasper.		This	
was	the	first	season	of	Olympic	styled	courses	and	they	were	well	
received	by	pretty	much	all	the	sailors	as	they	are	both	challenging	
and	competitive.	
	

It	is	quite	clear	that	the	sailing	standard	throughout	the	fleet	is	
getting	much	tighter	and	it	shows	in	the	results	this	season;	
imagine	if	we	were	all	fit!		The	Manly	Laser	Fleet	has	also	been	
quite	well	represented	in	State	regattas	during	the	season	and	
picking	up	some	good	results.	
	

The	Laser	fleet	would	like	to	thank	the	Club	Board	Committee	for	
their	support	and	a	special	mention	to	Colin	Cameron	the	Club	
Captain	for	looking	after	us	downstairs	and	on	the	deck.	See	you	
all	in	September.	
	 	 	 Cameron	Wall	-	Lasers	
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RESULTS	HERE:	
https://sites.google.com/myc.org.au/lasers/results?authuser=0	
	

Marcus	James	

Garth	Riley	

Phil	Reid	

Iain	Cameron	

Nicole	Butcher	

Evie	Saunders	

Ian	Saunders	

Gordon	Lacey	
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	 						SAILABILITY	NEWS	

Volunteer	Recognition	Evening,	
Wednesday,	9th	May,	6.00	for	6.30	
p.m.	at	Manly	Yacht	Club.		
	

A	great	evening	for	volunteers	to	
meet	each	other	socially,	and	for	
members	to	say	a	huge	thanks	to	
the	volunteers	who	work	so	hard	to	
make	each	sailing	day	a	success.	
Please	put	this	one	in	your	diary	
now,	more	details	in	April	Signals.		
	2017	President’s	Cup	

MANLY	SAILABILITY	AND	MANLY	YACHT	CLUB		
invite	you	to	a	day	of	sailing,	racing	and	fun	

 

When:		 Saturday,	19th	May,	2018		
Where:		Manly	Yacht	Club,		
	 East	Esplanade,	Manly		
	

Program:		
Rigging	from	0800	hrs		
• Trailers	may	be	parked	on	lawn	area	of	East	

Esplanade	Park	with	permission	from	Northern	
Beaches	Council,	and	there	will	be	8	extra	
Accessible	Parking	spots	on	East	Esplanade	
from	0600	hrs.				

• Boats	from	branches	that	normally	do	pontoon	
launching	can	be	trolleyed	from	the	lawn	area	
to	Manly	Yacht	Club.		

• Boats	from	branches	that	normally	do	beach	
launching	can	be	rigged	and	launched	from	the	
beach.	

• Please	bring	your	own	launching	gear	for	beach	
launching,	or	own	trolleys	for	transport	of	boats	
and	keels	to	the	Yacht	Club.	

0925	hrs:		
Briefing	at	Manly	Yacht	Club.	

1025	hrs:		
Warning	Signal	for	first	race.	

There	will	be	2	races,	followed	by	a	Navigation	
Exercise.	
1430	hrs:		

Lunch	and	Presentation	at	Manly	Yacht	Club	
Cost:	$10.00	per	boat.	 	
	
	

2018 PRESIDENT’S CUP 	

Beautiful Autumn Sailing 
Days 



	

	

2018	Open	Bic	State	-	Lake	Macquarie,	NSW	

Gold	Fleet	(28	Entries)	

• Jack	Reid	-	8th	
• Evie	Saunders	-	11th		
• Sam	Blair	-	12th	
• Tristan	White	-	18th	

	

	

	

	

	

	

2018	Open	Bic	Nationals	-	Moreton	Bay,	QLD		
Gold	Fleet	(42	entries	from	Australia,	NZ	and	the	US)	

• Jack	Reid	-	14th,		
• Evie	Saunders	-	15th		
• Sam	Blair	-	17th	

Silver	Fleet	(13	entries)	

• Santo	Saunders	–	7th		
	

2018	Flying	11	Nationals	–	Manly,	NSW	

Flying	11	Transition	Fleet	(14	entries)	

• William	Wickham	and	Jameson	Prescott	-		6th		
• Oliver	Atchinson	–	2nd		

Flying	11	Open	Fleet	(53	entries)	

• Max	Holland	–	22nd	
• Louise	Holland	–	40th		

	

	

	

	

	

2018	Sail	Sydney	–	Sydney	

Open	Bic		

• Evie	Saunders	–	1st		
• Jack	Reid	–	2nd			
• Sam	Blair	–	3rd		
	

	

NSW	2018-19	Youth	Sailing	Team	
		

• Evie	Saunders	(Laser),		
• Oliver	Martyn	(29er)	and		
• Hugo	Taranto	(29er)	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

10	

RESULTS	HERE:	https://manlyyachtclubjuniors.teamapp.com/newsletters	

	

RACING	FLEET	WRAP	UP	
	

This	 season	 the	 Junior	 Racing	 Fleet	 sailed	 in	 two	 divisions,	
Flying	11	 and	Open	 BIC,	each	 competing	 for	 the	 Spring	and	
Autumn	point	scores	as	well	as	Club	Championships.	
	

We	had	a	great	season	with	25	races	completed	across	the	
three	series	and	only	three	races	abandoned	due	to	adverse	
weather	conditions.		Participation	has	also	been	good	with	
up	to	17	Open	BICs	and	three	F11	on	the	same	course.	
	

MYC	juniors	also	had	a	great	representation	at	regional	and	
national	regattas	(F11	Nationals	in	Manly,	Open	Bic	State	in	
Lake	Macquarie,	Open	Bic	Nationals	in	Moreton	Bay,	QLD,	
and	Sail	Sydney).	
	

Finally,	we	are	all	very	happy	to	report	that	Evie	Saunders	
(Laser),	Oliver	Martyn	(29er)	and	Hugo	Taranto	(29er)	all	
made	the	NSW	Youth	Sailing	Team	selection	for	2018-19.		It	is	
great	to	see	current	and	past	MYC	Juniors	members	now	
involved	in	the	State	Sailing	Performance	Program	and	on	
their	way	to	greater	sailing	achievements.		
	

So,	well	done	to	all	winners	and	place	getters	this	season.		To	
all	young	sailors,	the	message	is	clear:	turn	up	every	race	day,	
try	hard,	practice	the	difficult	things	and	learn	from	the	
coaches	so	that	you	keep	improving.	Sailing	is	not	a	power	
sport	–	it’s	more	brains	than	brawn	–	concentrate	and	you	
will	achieve	amazing	things.	
	

It’s	also	clear	that	quality	coaching	is	essential	to	ensure	
children	enjoy	their	sailing	experience.	Coaching	enables	
them	to	handle	their	craft	in	all	conditions,	feel	in	control	and	
get	the	most	from	the	sport.	Our	club	has	been	lucky	in	
securing	the	services	of	experienced	coaches	who	are	very	
competent	sailors	in	their	own	right	and	enjoy	working	with	
kids.	
	

The	importance	of	our	club	having	a	vibrant	junior	fleet	can’t	
be	overstated	and	we	will	continue	to	rely	on	commercial	
partnerships,	donations	and	volunteerism	to	sustain	our	fleet	
of	juniors	well	into	the	future.	
	

	 Xavier	Decomps	–	Juniors	Race	Director	
	

CALLING	ALL	JUNIORS	(and	their	parents)…	please	help	the	
editor	out	by	providing	some	images	and	stories…	this	is	your	
club	too	and	I	can’t	keep	making	it	up	…thanks,	Ed	

AWAY	REGATTAS	
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Adults	with	a	sense	of	adventure	–	no	sailing	experience	
required!	
		

Your	voyage	starts	in	Monkey	Mia,	Shark	Bay	–	inscribed	as	a	
World	Heritage	Site	by	the	United	Nations	Educational,	Scientific	
and	Cultural	Organisation	(UNESCO)	in	1991	and	included	on	
Australia’s	National	Heritage	List	in	May	2007.	You	will	sail	south	
along	the	infamous	Zuytdorp	Cliffs	towards	the	equally	well-
known	Houtman	Abrolhos	Islands,	a	chain	of	122	islands	and	
associated	coral	reefs,	to	the	Midwest	port	City	of	Geraldton.	
		

We	run	a	working	ship,	so	during	the	voyage	you	will	be	part	of	
hands-on	activities,	from:	

•        Navigating	the	ship	and	taking	the	helm	
•        Setting	and	furling	the	sails	
•        Climbing	the	masts	and	working	aloft	
•        Standing	watch	while	sailing	through	the	night	

	

Leeuwin	Ocean	Adventure	Foundation	
B Berth, Victoria Quay, Fremantle, 6160	
PO Box 1100, Fremantle, 6959 
T: 08 9430 4105      	
F: 08 9430 4494 
www.sailleeuwin.com	

	

	

 

Want to buy a successful local business? 
	

Handyman Manly is for sale  
   Includes: Suzuki APV Van with Graphics  
Client List - Various Tools & Stock - Website  

Email - Mobile # - Registered Name 
READY TO GO! 

 

For more information email Peter McDonald: 
info@handymanmanly.com 

	
	

THANK YOU PETER MAC 
MINI REGATTA RACE DIRECTOR  

EXTRAORDINAIRE  
AND YOUR EQUALLY EXTRAORDINARY  

 “ELF”, TANNIS 
 

See you back here in 5 years time 
 

(Mini Regatta Race Director Position Vacant … in case you 
didn’t work that out…Ed) 

 

POSITIONS VACANT 
 

Do you have a flair for organising parties? 
Do you like catering for large crowds? 

 

If this sounds like you (or someone you know), why 
not consider volunteering to manage the Twilight 
Catering for next season, or perhaps the Summer 

Ball. 
 

How about a flair for marketing?  
Each season we like to re-engage our fabulous 
sponsors so that they continue to supply their 

fabulous prizes on race days. 
 

We also have a great bunch of advertisers for our 
handbook.  In fact, without the advertisers, the 
cost of the handbook is the club’s to bear, and 
that can only mean a rise in membership fees. 

 

So, you see, by assisting with some of these 
positions, you help keep our fees at a reasonable 

level. 
Contact manager@myc.org.au or 
president@myc.org.au if you can help 

 

STS	LEEUWIN	II	
OPEN	ADVENTURE	

	

WHEN:	3-10	JUNE	2018	
	

DEPARTS:	MONKEY	MIA	
ARRIVAL:		GERALDTON	
							FARE:		$2300	

	

	



	

	

NOTICEBOARD 
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JUNE 9-11 2018

RMYS ST KILDA
AWKR.COM.AU

ENTER NOW

30 AUG – 5 SEP 2018 

 

WATCH OUT FOR ME PLEASE! 

HAMILTON ISLAND RACE WEEK 

The inaugural MHYC Women's Regatta will be held on May 6, 2018. 
 

The Open Keelboat divisions will be contested by yachts with all female crews and mixed crews 
with a female helm. One Design divisions for mixed crews with a female helm are available for 

Adams 10, Melges 20, Yngling and Elliott 7 classes with a minimum of 3 entries. 
 

Commencing at 11am, two short windward-leeward races will be followed by a passage race 
starting at 2pm.  Sailing will be conducted on the waters of Sydney Harbour and The Sound. 

 
Join us back at MHYC after racing for some music, nibbles and the presentation of prizes. 

The regatta is hosted and organised by the Middle Harbour Yacht Club (MHYC) 
which is located at Lower Parriwi Road, The Spit, Mosman NSW 2008.

MHYC Women's Regatta
All Female & Female Helm Divisions

Enter today! Notice of Race and Online Entry available 

online: www.mhyc.com.au.

Sunday 6 May
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Varietal Region Vintage Cellar Door 
Bottle Price

MANLY 
YACHT 

Bottle Price

Quantity 
Bottles

MANLY 
YACHT 

Case Price

Quantity 
Cases Total

Single Vineyard Range 12 Pack

"Venus Block" Chardonnay Orange 2017 $38.00 $32.50 $390.00

"8R" Merlot Wrattonbully 2013 $65.00 $55.00 $660.00

"14 Shores" Merlot Wrattonbully 2013 $44.00 $37.50 $450.00

"The Gravels" Shiraz Viognier Wrattonbully 2013 $44.00 $37.50 $450.00

"Coquun" Shiraz Hunter Valley 2014 $75.00 $63.50 $762.00

"Elderslee Road" Cabernet Sauvignon Wrattonbully 2014 $44.00 $37.50 $450.00

"Calcare" Cabernet Sauvignon Coonawarra 2014 $44.00 $37.50 $450.00

"Block 21A" Cabernet Sauvignon Wrattonbully 2014 $65.00 $55.00 $660.00

"Strandlines" Cabernet Shiraz Wrattonbully 2014 $60.00 $51.00 $612.00

Limited Release Range 12 Pack

"Silenus" Sparkling Pinot Noir Chardonnay Orange 2014 $42.00 $35.50 $426.00

"Purple Mist" Sparkling Shiraz Wrattonbully 2016 $25.00 $21.00 $252.00

Semillon Hunter Valley 2017 $24.00 $20.50 $246.00

Pinot Gris Wrattonbully 2017 $24.00 $20.50 $246.00

Vermentino Hunter Valley 2017 $28.00 $23.50 $282.00

Chardonnay Wrattonbully 2016 $24.00 $20.50 $246.00

Chardonnay Hunter Valley 2016 $24.00 $20.50 $246.00

Chardonnay Orange 2016 $24.00 $20.50 $246.00

Rose' Pinot Noir Orange 2017 $24.00 $20.50 $246.00

Rose' Merlot Coonawarra 2017 $24.00 $20.50 $246.00

Pinot Noir Orange 2015 $35.00 $30.00 $360.00

"Classics" Cabernet Merlot Petit Verdot Wrattonbully 2014 $30.00 $25.50 $306.00

"The Pebbles" Shiraz Viognier Wrattonbully 2015 $30.00 $25.50 $306.00

Shiraz Hunter Valley 2016 $35.00 $30.00 $360.00

Shiraz Orange 2015 $35.00 $30.00 $360.00

"Tallavera" Shiraz Hunter Valley 2014 $50.00 $42.50 $510.00

Varietal Range 12 Pack

Semillon Sauvignon Blanc Varietal 2017 $19.00 $16.00 $192.00

Verdelho Varietal 2017 $19.00 $16.00 $192.00

Pinot Gris Varietal 2017 $19.00 $16.00 $192.00

Chardonnay Varietal 2017 $19.00 $16.00 $192.00

Merlot Varietal 2015 $19.00 $16.00 $192.00

Cabernet Sauvignon Varietal 2015 $19.00 $16.00 $192.00

Shiraz Varietal 2015 $19.00 $16.00 $192.00

Dessert Wines 12 Pack

Late Harvest "Sticky Pig" Pinot Gris Wrattonbully 2016 $25.00 $21.00 $252.00

Delivery Instructions: (please circle) Front Door          Back Door           Reception           Other:

permission to contact you periodically via mail, phone and email with future special offers and promotions for an indefinite period.

Card Type:             Visa               Mastercard                 Diners Club                American Express

Card Holders Name:                                                                 Signature:                                                                      

Card Number:   Expiry Date:                            CVC:                                          

Date of birth must be provided to comply with Liquor Act requirements.  By providing your contact information you are giving Pepper Tree Wines 

MANLY YACHT CLUB ORDER FORM - MARCH 2018

Name:                                                  DOB:                                        

ABN - 67 000 055 470
Ph: 02 4909 7101  |  Fax: 1800 247 746

Freight $

Total $

Pepper Tree Wines Pty Ltd Liquor Licence Number 2400 3080
Liquor Act 1982- IT IS AN OFFENCE TO SELL OR TO SUPPLY TO OBTAIN LIQUOR ON BEHALF OF A PERSON UNDER THE AGE OF 18 YEARS

EMAIL : CORPORATE@PEPPERTREEWINES.COM.au

Freight $12.00 per case                         

E mail:                                                           

Phone- Home:                                       Work:                                             Mobile:                                                       

Address:                                                                   Post Code:                   State:                        Town/City:                                           



	

	

CREW	LOOKING	FOR	BOAT	
Name:		Anna	Vickroy	
Email:	amv30@columbia.edu	
Phone:		152	0256	9321	
Experience:		Sail	Trimmer:	genoa	jib,	spinnaker	&	mainsail.		I	
will	be	in	Sydney	on	Sunday	3	June	and	would	love	to	join	a	
crew	for	the	day	–	for	Winter	Series	race	2.	

&&&&&&&&&	

Name:		Tammy	
Email:	secretoperative7@gmail.com	
Phone:			
Experience:		Limited	experience	(over	many	years).	

&&&&&&&&&	

NameCassia	Roberts	
Email:	cassiaroberts@outlook.com	
Phone:		0456	6008	559	
Experience:		Several	years	dinghy	sailing	in	the	UK,	novice	at	
yacht	racing.	

&&&&&&&&&	

	

Contact	our	Crew	Coordinator	
Via	http://www.myc.org.au/crewlink.shtml	

	

Curly’s	Meats	
142	Pitt	Road	North	Curl	Curl	

9905	1891	
https://www.facebook.com/Curlysmeat

s/	

	
	
	 WWW.MYC.ORG.AU		DIARY	DATES:	PLEASE	CHECK	THE	ON-LINE	CALENDAR	FOR	ALL	UPCOMING	EVENTS	

PLEASE	THANK	OUR	SPONSORS	BY	SUPPORTING	THEM	

GET	PUBLISHED!!!	PLEASE	SEND	SUBMISSIONS	
FOR	THE	NEXT	NEWSLETTER	BY	

	10th	JUNE	2018	TO…	
newsletter@myc.org.au	

	

DISCLAIMER:	All	results	published	in	the	newsletter	are	as	
published	on	the	Manly	Yacht	Club	website	at	the	time	of	
going	to	press.	All	results	are	provisional	until	ratified	by	
the	individual	Race	Director	and/or	Sailing	Committee.	
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WELCOME	NEW	MEMBERS	
ADULT	MEMBERS	
Catherine	Jordan	
Michael	Tame	


